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Minutes of the meeting of the 



Elbert County Library District



Board of Trustees 



Wednesday, March 26, 2014

The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a regularly scheduled monthly meeting in the Elizabeth Library, 651 W Beverly St, Elizabeth, CO. 

Board Members Present: Karen Suchan, Ron Vermillion, Susan St Vincent, and Suzanne O’Neill

Board Members Absent: Jill Duvall

Staff Members Present: Kari May, Jan Gabehart, Tim Miller

Guests: None

President Ron Vermillion called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. One addition was made to the agenda: added Smilanic Lease under decision items. 

Minutes: Ms. Suchan moved and Ms. St Vincent seconded to approve the minutes of the regular February 26 Board meeting as presented. Motion Passed. 
Public Input: None
Treasurer’s Report: Ms. St. Vincent reported that she came in early this month to reconcile the bank statements for the past two months. She has reviewed the transaction statements and finds everything to be in order. Ms. St Vincent moved and Ms. Suchan seconded to approve check register #13885-13911 and auto deposit. Motion Passed. 
Director’s Report: In addition to her written report, Ms. May shared posters of the Electronics Recycling event for the Board to post and share. She also shared a handout from Legislative Day about the allocation of monies from the State Grants to Libraries. Ms. May has heard from David Starck and Jamie LaRue regarding the brand audit; they will have a report to us by mid-April, so she should be able to provide a report at the April meeting. Ms. May attended the HeadsUp Colorado open house last week and discussed some ways that the library can partner with this youth mentoring program. Elbert County News reporter George Lurie has submitted his resignation. Ms. May plans to talk to the editors and publisher about the importance of having local news coverage in Elbert County. 
Branch Managers Report: Elizabeth Branch – Ms. Gabehart reported that several staff members are looking forward to attending the CLiC Spring workshops in Ft Morgan and Pueblo. Lisa Hughes received a scholarship for the Ft Morgan workshop on March 28. Ms. Gabehart will be attending a reception at Temple Hoyne Buell for their grant recipients – the Buell Foundation funded the 1000 Books Before Kindergarten program this year. Ms. O’Neill noted that the Friends’ Annual Book Sale is at the same time as the Plant Sale she is coordinating through the Foundation and hopes that we will be able to jointly advertise both events. Simla Branch – Mr. Miller shared some comments from his staff in response to an exercise they did to answer the question of WHY they work in a library. The comments were heart-felt and speak to the caliber of the staff. Elbert – Ms. May indicated that she and Ms. Dischner will be meeting with Lauren Millard and the school staff to discuss library services over the summer and planning for a grand opening celebration in the fall. 
Foundation Report: Ms. May reported that at the March Foundation meeting they spent a majority of the time crafting the basis for the messages that the Foundation wants to promote. Ms. O’Neill announced that the Penny Drive at the Elizabeth Schools raised over $1200. 

Trustee Items

Discussion

Financial Forecasting – Ms. May summarized information presented in the memo to the Board regarding the financial forecast and a need to find additional sources of revenue for the District by 2017. Ms. May and Ms. O’Neill have created a very preliminary excel spreadsheet with forecasting out to 2035. Ms. May concluded that the District should consider going to the voters for a mil levy increase as early as 2015. Ms. May outline three levels of support to consider: 1) status quo, which would mean asking for $100,000 annual increase to offset the annual lease payments on the Elizabeth Library ; 2) restorative, which would include the $100,000 for the lease payment and an additional $100,000 to restore services to 2009 levels; and 3) operating plus capital for expansion projects in Elizabeth, Simla and possibly Kiowa. Mr. Miller shared a handout from a free workshop on ballot issues that he attended. The workshop was sponsored by George K Baum. The Board discussed doing a community survey and assessment of what the voters would be most likely to approve. The Board discussed being on the ballot in 2015 vs 2016, hiring a consultant, and what we need to do in order to create the most successful information and then outsourced campaign for a ballot initiative. The Board gave Ms. May direction to: talk with financial advisors Hutchinson Shockey and Erley regarding a ballot initiative and strategies; advertise and lease the Elizabeth Library space; identify leadership for a campaign committee; speak with the Assessor’s office for financial projections; talk with the School District regarding their future efforts and lessons learned from last year’s ballot question and possible joint efforts to support each others’ ballot measures; consider generating an assessment of the library district by the community; and work with management team on budget strategies for the next three to four years. 
Director’s Evaluation – Ms. May suggested that the Board move her annual evaluation from April to May this year, in light of the timing of last year’s evaluation process. Jacqueline Murphy, the consultant from the State Library who conducted the Board Retreat in January, offered to assist the new board president with the process this year. The Board agreed to this recommendation.
CAL Conference October 16-18 – Board members will check their calendars and see who is available to attend the annual conference in Loveland. 

Decision

Election of officers

Ms. O’Neill moved and Ms. Suchan seconded the following slate of officers:

President: Susan St Vincent

Vice President: Karen Suchan

Treasurer: Ron Vermillion

Secretary: Jill Duvall

Motion Passed.

Ms. May and District staff will assume responsibility for recording the minutes of the meeting and will present them to the Secretary for verification prior to being sent to the full Board for approval. 

Surplus Property Resolution for Electronics – Ms. St Vincent moved, and Ms. O’Neill seconded to pass the Resolution. Motion passed. 

Smilanic Lease – Ms. May read an email from attorney Elizabeth Dauer, who reported that the Smilanic’s attorney had contacted them and indicated that Mr. Smilanic would have his property removed from the library by March 31. The Smilanics request that, due to the “misunderstanding,” the District waive the March rent payment. Ms. St Vincent moved and Ms. O’Neill seconded that we agree to waive the March rent payment if instead they would pay half of the attorney’s fees. Motion Passed. 

There being no further business, Ms. O’Neill moved and Ms. St Vincent seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:38 pm. Motion Passed. 

Minutes prepared by Kari May, Director. 

